
  Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
July 2, 2023 

 
 “Jesus prepares a place for us here below, because the Eucharist is the beating heart of the Church.  It gives 

her birth and rebirth; it gathers her together and gives her strength.  But the Eucharist also prepares for us a 

place on high, in eternity, for it is the Bread of heaven.  It comes down from heaven—it is the only matter on 

earth that savors of eternity.  It is the bread of things to come; even now, it grants us a foretaste of a future 

infinitely greater than all we can hope for or imagine.  It is the bread that sates our greatest expectations and 

feeds our finest dreams.  It is, in a word, the pledge of eternal life—not simply a promise but a pledge, a concrete 

anticipation of what awaits us there.  (Pope Francis, Homily, June 3, 2018) 

 

                               Father Ruben and the staff would like to wish everyone 

                          a safe and happy Independence Day!   

                                                              The church office will be closed on Tuesday, July 4th  

                             in observance of the holiday. 

                         Parade Marshalls:  Father Ruben Patino, CSP 

              Rev. Dr. Malcolm McQueen 

 

 

First Saturday Social and First Sunday Coffee and Donuts 

Our monthly First Saturday Social, sponsored by our WWIC’s group, will take place on this Saturday, July 1st, in 

the Family Life Center after 5:30 pm Mass. Come join us!  On Sunday, July 2nd, The Knights of Columbus will 

serve coffee, fruit, and donuts after the 8:30 am and 10:30 am Masses.   
 

St. Vincent de Paul Collection July 1 & 2 

This weekend, July 1 & 2, we will have our monthly 'Brown Bag" collection to aid the St. Vincent de Paul Society. 

All proceeds will go directly to the local conference, which is a joint effort of St. Paul's in Horseshoe Bay and St. John's 

in Marble Falls. If you contribute a check, please make it out to the St. Vincent de Paul Society.  Every little bit helps! 

 
First Friday Adoration 

Adoration will be held Friday, July 7th from 9:30 am until closing Benediction at 4:30 pm. Father Ruben will 

anoint the sick at the 9:00 a.m. Mass on that day. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed in the chapel.  Please try to 

spend some quiet time with Our Lord.  Sign-up sheets are available at the church entrances. For information, contact 

Liz Zarsky at (512) 784-9535 
 

Crisis Center Collection 

The Knights of Columbus will be handing out bags next weekend, July 8th and 9th,  to benefit the Crisis Center, which 

provides services for abused women and their children in the area.  Please place your donations in the labeled bags and 

return them to church at the masses on the weekend of July 15th and 16th.  Thanks for your generosity.  God Bless ! 
 

Update on Church Roof Repairs 

Bids were received from six roofers.  The committee has decided to go with Williamson Roofing. The schedule for repair is 

still up in the air, but we are hoping that work will begin in mid July.  It may be necessary to return to the Family Life Center 

for celebrations of Mass until the work is completed.   Work has been completed on the window and the surrounding stone. We 

appreciate your patience as we work through this inconvenience.  Thank you, Fr. Ruben 

 

Holy Hour 

Parishioners of St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Parish are invited to spend an hour a week in prayer before the exposed Blessed 

Sacrament. The Holy Hour will take place each Tuesday from 12:00 noon to 1:00 PM 

 

 

All are Welcome….and a reminder 

The parish family of St. Paul welcomes all guests and visitors to join us at Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, and prayer in 

the Church. Along with hot weather and lake activities comes a gentle reminder to dress respectfully in honor of  

Our Lord's Presence in this sacred space.  Parents, please make sure your young people come with modest clothing.  

Short skirts/short shorts are not appropriate for church.  Thank you.  

 

Thank you, Welcome Committee 

The Saturday reception for Father Rene Constanza and for new members was a huge success. Thank you to Barbara 

Shields and Patsy Wiley, chairpersons for the Welcome Committee, and the many members who gave of their time to 

decorate the tables and create a lovely assortment of goodies.  None of this would have been possible without the 

expertise and hard work of Pam Wenzel.  Father Ruben would like to thank the parish for their participation on Saturday 

night.   Father Rene was very complimentary and commented on the vitality of our parish.  He was well received at all the 

Masses.  

 
Pray the Rosary 

Sunday, July 2- 9:45 a.m. in the Chapel.  Wednesday, July 5 - 4:50 p.m. in the Chapel 

Thursday, July 6 - 8:00 a.m. in the Church.  Friday, July 7 - 8:30 a.m. in the Church 

Sunday, July 9 - 9:45 a.m. in the Chapel 

 

Book Club 

St. Paul’s Ladies Book Club has chosen two books to read over the summer.  They are The All-Girl Filling Station’s Last 

Reunion by Fannie Flagg and Hope to Die – The Christian Meaning of Death and the Resurrection of the Body by Scott Hahn.  

Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday, September 19. 

 

Gift Cards 

Participation is a great way to support St. Paul’s every day!  Gift cards for HEB, Bayside Market and PK Nails & Spa are 

available for sale after weekend Masses and at the church office during business hours. Your purchase is simply an exchange of 

check or cash for an equal amount of card value.  Rebates from 5% - 20% are provided to St. Paul by the entities.  In addition, 

you will support a parishioner-owned business, PK Nails. 

 

Together in Holiness Marriage Conference 

Married and engaged couples are invited to the second Together in Holiness marriage conference on August 5, 2023 from 

10:45 am – 6:00 pm at St. Albert the Great Catholic Church.  This one-day conference will help you strengthen your 

relationship with your spouse and discover God’s plan for your family.  Registration: $64/couple and $5/child for on-site 

childcare. For more information,  visit togetherinholiness.org. 

 

                                                Mass Intentions 

 

                                Thank you for your generous contributions of $7,780.00 for Sunday Collection    

 

       Peter’s Pence collection - $1,375.00 

 

 

July 1 5:30 PM Jim Jones + July 8 5:30 PM Bill Shields + 

July 2 8:30 AM Leslie Schultz, healing July 9 8:30 AM For the Parish 

July 2 10:30 AM Homer & Carol Ahr, 57th 

wedding anniversary 

July 9 10:30 AM J W Dunlap + 

July 5     5:30 PM 

 

Norman Hall + July 12 5:30 PM Elena Marie Galvin in 

celebration for her Baptism 

July 6 9:00 AM Father Alfred McLaughlin + July 13 9:00 AM Merlin Davis + 

July 7 9:00 AM  Mary Jamail + July 14 9:00 AM Martha Burt + 



 

Liturgical Ministers 
Saturday,July 1,  5:30 PM 

Lectors –Esther Ellis, Jeff Ellis                  E. M. –Mark Bentley, Patricia Bentley, Mike Kerr  

Hospitality – Barbara Shields, Patsy Wiley            Sacristan and Altar Server – Jim Jamail                            

     

 Sunday, July 2,  8:30 AM 

Lectors – Valorie Becker, Keith Nesrsta     E.M. – Patricia Heilman, Theresa Phillips, Diana Virdell 

Hospitality – Pauline Kramer, Jerry Kramer                Sacristan and Altar Server – Duane Young 

 

 Sunday, July 2, 10:30 AM 

Lectors – Sara Bray, Penny Breedlove      E.M. –  Carlos Villarreal, Grace Gless, Lori Villarreal 

Hospitality –  Jack Gless, Jeffrey Madere  Sacristan and Altar Server – Lois Girten 

     

 

Happy Birthday 

Parishioners celebrating birthdays: James Lacy and Major General Vince Luchsinger, July 1st;  

Lisa Krenger, July 3rd; Jim Angott, July 4th; Wayne Haass, July 5th. 

God’s blessings on your special day! 

 

Happy Anniversary 

Parishioners celebrating anniversaries:  Homer and Carol Ahr, 57 years on July 1st;  

 Oscar and Ivonne Ruiz, 4 years on July 2nd;  Jim and Karen Kuehler,49 years on July 3rd.   

May God continue to bless your marriage! 

 

Prayer for the Synod of Bishops 

We stand before You, Holy Spirit, as we gather together in Your name. 

With You alone to guide us, make Yourself at home in our hearts; 

Teach us the way we must go and how we are to pursue it. 

We are weak and sinful; do not let us promote disorder. 

Do not let ignorance lead us down the wrong path nor partiality influence our actions. 

Let us find in You our unity so that we may journey together to eternal life and not stray from the way of truth and 

what is right.  All this we ask of You, who are at work in every place and time, in the communion of the Father and the 

Son, forever and ever. Amen. 

 

Prayer Requests 

Please pray for:  Nancy Hassenmiller, Mike Hassenmiller, Leslie Schultz, Terry Hall, Neal Jakubowsky, Freddie Hodges, 

Mark Coffin,  Francie Dix,  Larry Snyder, Brigette Chafin, Carolyn Greer, Cindy Reid, Debbie Lindholn, Amy Fey,  

Isla Daniels, Ellen Rybaski, Bob Baker, Leonard Mae Virdell, Judy Stehling, Laura Lalman,  Killey Basiliko, 

 Lucas Albert Jones, Mike Waag, Jessica Ferra, Elena Segura, Sr. Claudia Fischer, Judith Rodriguez, Kristen Liesman,  

Ed and Sandy King, Joann Orwick, Mary Kalu, Meredith Hart, Don Niemann, Steven Patrick Kopenitz, Adam Kopenitz, 

Shelby Spangler, Emily Fenlon, Valerie Richards, Barbara Leffingwell, Andy Hartiens, Christian Fox, Donna Faye Russell, 

Patsy Goodman, Ken Girten, Tim Eurton, Joe Eurton, Barbara Schroeder, Jerry Pawelek, Steven Hernandez, John Wheeler 

(Gay’s brother),  Bryan Smitherman,  Ross Smitherman,  Helen Smith, Allan and Stephanie Rundell,  Emily Riley, Doyle 

Rogers, Matthew Olson,  Stan Jakubowsky, Susan Fox, Tom Mills, Farid Khadduri,Fr. Mark David Janus CSP,  

Fr. Chuck Cunniff, CSP, Fr. Charlie Brunick, CSP, Fr. Pedro Garcia   
 
 

Please pray for those in our Armed Services 

Adam Deller, USN   James Hicken, Jr. USAF  Pvt. Taylor Ewing 

Sgt. Corey K. Bradford   Major Sean Zarsky, USAF  Heather Wiley USAF 

Captain Eric Barton   Michael Cook    Mason Wiley, USN 

Matthew Anderson, USN  SFC Erick DeAlba   SFC Mary McLean 

Captain Hannah Zarsky, USAF  Col. Maria Bochat   Captain Heather Barton 

Jeremiah Caspersen, US Army  Nathaniel Brown, USAF  Tiffanie Beotchner 

Captain Christopher Ditter, USSF Lt. Christopher Carr  

  

 

                                 St. Paul the Apostle Parish 
201 DALTON CIRCLE       P. O. BOX 8019     HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657   

                              

MASSES 

Saturday at 5:30 p.m.     Sunday at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.  

Wednesday at 5:30 p.m.   Thursday & Friday at 9:00 a.m. 

 

CONFESSIONS 

Wednesday and Saturday 4:45 p.m. -5:15 p.m.  

 

ADORATION 

First Fridays -10:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

 

PASTOR:  Father Rubén Patiño, C.S.P.  email: rmpatino@aol.com 

325-270-3764  (for emergency only) 

PARISH BUSINESS ADMINISTRATORS:  

Penny Breedlove / Beth Snyder 

Phone:  830-598-8342    

Office Hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

Church Email: stpaulhsb@gmail.com 

Parish Website: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org 

Paulist Fathers: Website: www.paulist.org 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

President – Frank Trogus  830-596-8470 

Finance Council  –  Mark Bentley – 281-460-5380 

Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis   512-694-8945   emellis@nctv.com 

Music – Mary Williams  325-423-0023 jrmmwms655@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Children’s Faith Formation - Keith Nesrsta 214-693-4063 

Maintenance – Denny Fuller 715-892-3281  

Finn Family Life Center -   Ed & Pam Wenzel 214-263-4423 

The Samaritans…reaching out:  Georgina Christy  830-693-8001  gely@nctv.com                         

 Social Activities – WWICS/Social - Claudia Haydon  830-598-9364 

Communications – Pat Schoch 830-220-2201 

Benevolence - Jackie Scott - jacalynscott@mac.com & Diana Virdell - mdvirdell@yahoo.com 

Adult Faith Formation –  

Development – Ed Wenzel - 214-263-4424   edwardwenzel@hotmail.com 

 

           

 

St. Vincent de Paul Help Line: 512-755-3299 
 

A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers 

“It is the very nature of the Catholic faith when it takes root in the heart, to make men superior to nature 

and true heroes.”  (from a letter written during Hecker’s Novitiate, PV, 114-115) 

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous        

has happened, phone Father Ron Franco, CSP, at 212-265-3209 x212 and tell him your story.  
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